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Matthew Jan Monare  
 
It is with great sadness that the RMAA has to announce 
the passing away of a dear colleague and good friend. 
 
Many abattoirs will remember Matthew Jan Monare as the 
Slaughter Instructor who trained their slaughter operators 
practically on slaughter lines across South Africa. 
 
Matthew has been employed by the RMAA since 1 May 
2014 until his passing away on 14 February 2018 after a 
long sick bed. 
 
He resided in the Hammanskraal area where he built his 
own home and took care of his family. 
 
He will be remembered for his laughter, kindness and love 
for his family and friends. 
 
We would like to extend our sincere condolences to his 
wife and children in this difficult time.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Clara Lenkwetse Mmakola 
 
 
Clara Lenkwetse Mmakola has been employed by the RMAA since 
August 2007 until end January 2018. 
 
Part of her responsibilities included ensuring the smooth operations 
in the Training Department as the Training Administrator 
 
She is well known as someone who can handle a lot of pressure 
while always laughing joyfully under any difficult circumstances. 
 
Her joyful positive attitude will be dearly missed by all who interacted 
with her. 
 
We would like to thank Clara for her hard work and efforts during the 
past years and would like to wish her all the best in her new venture 
and pray that she will be blessed in the years to come. 
 
 
 

 


